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The Fahamu Refugee Programme issued its September “Refugee Legal Aid” Newsletter. Recent back issues of this publication contain several items on Palestinians who fall under the 1951 Convention. The programme works to centralize resources for everyone concerned with protecting the rights of refugees, in particular legal aid providers who are representing refugees seeking asylum from and in the 'global south'. 

The Palestine Solidarity Campaign (PSC) in its newsletter on 5 October announced that PSC was working to block a new EU trade agreement with Israel (called ACAA). It said that soon all MEPs would be voting on this new trade agreement and PSC was working with members and supporters to persuade them to vote ‘no.’

Medical Aid for Palestinians (MAP) announced in its Newsletter of 11 October that during the previous week, MAP hosted a fringe event at the UK Labour Party Conference in association with the New Statesman entitled “New Thinking on Palestine: What Role Can British Policy Play?” The panel included Phyllis Starkey, MAP Trustee and former Labour MP; Ian Lucas MP, Shadow Minister for Foreign and Commonwealth Office; Lisa Nandy MP, Shadow Minister for Children and Families; and Councillor Attalah Said. It was chaired by the Editor of the New Statesman, Jason Cowley. 

Comité Pour une Paix Juste au Proche Orient (CPJPO) on 12 October organized a soccer game between citizens of Luxemburg and Israel. The event was an occasion to protest against the occupation and apartheid policies of the Israeli Government. 

Palestinagruppen i Stockholm (PSG) on 13 October organized a talk about BDS in Stockholm with Anna Wester, President of PSG. 

Israel and the Occupied Palestinian Territory

The Migratory Letters Campaign on 27-30 September held the “Model United Nations Palestine 2012” event in Gaza city. The event simulated the General Assembly, Security Council, ECOSOC and UNDP and discussed some topics related to the question of Palestine. The aim of the event is to give young Palestinians, who chaired and moderated the Model, the opportunity to develop their capacity as future leaders in the peace process.

The Palestinian Centre for Human Rights (PCHR) on 9 October issued a press release that condemned the assassination, on 7 October, of one Palestinian man and the severe injury of another. It said that eight civilian bystanders, including four children and one woman, were also wounded in the attack. In the statement, PCHR called upon the international community to immediately act to stop these actions by Israel’s forces and renewed its call for the Higher Contracting Parties to the Fourth Geneva Convention to fulfill their obligations under Article 1 of the Convention to respect and ensure respect for the Convention in all circumstances.

The Palestinian BDS National Committee in its Newsletter on 10 October announced that Friends Fiduciary Corporation, the socially responsible investment firm serving over 300 Quaker institutions in the United States, had dropped its holdings in Hewlett Packard and Veolia Environment, two corporations that supported Israel’s occupation of Palestinian Territory. 

One Voice on 12 October announced that youth activists from OneVoice Israel and OneVoice Palestine were working in parallel to spearhead innovative initiatives on the ground and that Amro Brighith and Or Kaner, two extraordinary leaders from OneVoice, were on a speaking tour across the New York and Tri-State area to tell audiences about the innovative programming they were doing to achieve a two-State solution. 

The Geneva Initiative organized on 14 October a senior delegation of around 30 Israeli members of Knesset, mayors, and political activists from Likud, Kadima, Labor and Meretz, who visited Ramallah to meet with President Mahmoud Abbas. The delegation included new political candidates for the next Knesset and leaders from the Russian-speaking community, Ethiopian community, and other target groups that have previously taken part and continue to be engaged in Geneva Initiative activities. Also participating in the meetings were Secretary- General of the PLO, Yasser Abed Rabbo, Chief negotiator, Saeb Erekat, and Minister of Civil Affairs, Hussein al-Sheikh. 

North America

The Canadian Palestinian Foundation of Quebec (CPFQ) on 6 October organized a concert for the UNESCO artist for Peace, Marcel Khalifé, at the 'Place Des Arts in Montreal' in Homage to the late Palestinian poet Mahmoud Darwish. The proceeds of the concert are devoted to the Foundation's Palestinian Child Sponsorship Program, based in Montréal since 1999 and under the supervision of volunteers. The number of families and their children who benefit from this program today has reached more than 230, with 95% of the children having special needs. All families reside in the occupied West Bank and the Gaza Strip. 

Al Shabaka on 9 October published a policy brief entitled “Persistent Failure: World Bank Policies for the Occupied Palestinian Territories.” 

The US Federation for Middle East Peace and the Non-governmental Working Group on Israel-Palestine on 10 October organized an event with the Parents Circle – Families Forum (PCFF) – an organization made up of over 600 bereaved families, half Israeli and half Palestinian, all of whom have lost a loved one to the conflict and have undertaken a joint effort in the midst of ongoing violence to transform their incredible loss and pain into a catalyst for reconciliation, tolerance and peace. The PCFF’s goal is to promote a peaceful resolution to the conflict from policymakers, and to educate the public towards reconciliation.

The Foundation for Middle East Peace, Churches for Middle East Peace (CMEP), Americans for Peace Now, B’Tselem USA and J Street on 11 October organized a programme in Washington, DC, with Yehuda Shaul, Co-Director of Breaking the Silence, who made a presentation entitled “Our Harsh Logic, Israeli Soldiers Speak Out about the Truth of the Occupation.”

The Non-governmental Working Group on Israel-Palestine on 11 October held its regular monthly meeting. OCHA spoke about the humanitarian situation in the Occupied Palestinian Territory, while UNRWA presented its activities and challenges in the region.

The US Campaign to End the Israeli Occupation in its Newsletter on 11 October announced that together with the Center for Constitutional Rights (CCR), they had launched the previous month a petition to the State Department calling on the U.S. government to conduct thorough, credible, and transparent investigations into the death of Rachel Corrie and into each case involving the death or serious injury of an American citizen by the Israeli military since 2001.

The Foundation for Middle East Peace on 17 October released its September-October 2012 “Report on Israeli Settlement in the Occupied Territories.” 

The Harvard Belfer Center on 18 October organized a talk by Diana Buttu, Former Middle East Initiative Fellow, attorney and former advisor to Palestinian President Mahmoud Abbas.

J Street on 22 October will be hosting debate watch parties all around the country to watch the US Presidential candidates discuss their plans for bold American leadership in the Middle East, on how to deal with the Iranian nuclear situation, and how to achieve a two-State solution to the Israeli-Palestinian conflict. After the debate, J Street will organize a special conference call with J Street President Jeremy Ben-Ami to discuss what just happened. See all the events in your area 

The Foundation for Middle East Peace, Churches for Middle East Peace (CMEP), and the Middle East Institute on 24 October will hold a book presentation in Washington DC by author Patrick Tyler, with introduction and commentary by Terence Smith, entitled “Fortress Israel.”

Adalah-NY on 25 October is organizing a protest against the Israel Philharmonic Orchestra’s performance at Carnegie Hall in front of the event venue in New York. 


United Nations

The Committee on the Exercise of the Inalienable Rights of the Palestinian People in its regular meeting on 8 October heard a briefing by members of the Jury of the Russell Tribunal on Palestine - Mr. Michael Mansfield, Mr. Stéphane Hessel and Mr. John Dugard - on the outcome of the fourth session of the Tribunal, held on 6-7 October in New York City.

OCHA oPt on 12 October published its “Protection of Civilians” Weekly Report, covering the period from 3-9 October 2012, and on 16 October the Report covering the period from 10-16 October 2012. 

The Committee on the Exercise of the Inalienable Rights of the Palestinian People Chairman, Amb. Abdou Salam Diallo, Permanent Representative of Senegal to the UN, on 15 October addresses the Security Council on the situation in the Middle East, including the Palestinian question. 

OCHA oPt on 16 October published its monthly Olive Harvest Factsheet for the month of October. The annual olive harvest is a key economic, social and cultural event for Palestinians. Communities with olive groves located between the Barrier and the Green Line and in the vicinity of Israeli settlements in the West Bank, and along the perimeter fence surrounding the Gaza Strip face serious challenges in maintaining and harvesting their olive crops which, in turn, undermine their livelihoods and increase their vulnerabilities.
